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1989 Officers and Directors 
President Walter Montross 
Vice President William Neus 
Secretary Kenneth Ingram 
Treasurer Nick Vance 
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Many thanks to Ken Braun and Bonnieview Country Club for hosting the October 
meeting. This was also our annual golf tournament and I would like to thank G.L. Cornell 
for presenting the Bill Glover Trophy and TESCO for presenting the Tom Doerer Trophy. 
These awards are presented to the low gross and low net winners and honor our past 
members who started the Association and made it prosper. The 
course was excellent, as was the meal and if you didn't attend you 
missed a fine speaker in Dr. Niemczyk. 

Congratulations to Steve Cohoon and Joel Ratcliff who have 
accepted new positions outside the area. Both Steve and Joel 
were on the Board of Directors and have done outstanding jobs. 
Steve has been primarily responsible for the slate of speakers over 
the last two years and Joel has handled Social and Benevolence. 
Also John Hoover has left to try his hand at something else. We 
wish all of you many successes. 

Ladies Night will be held November the 3rd at Indian Springs 
Country Club. A mailing has been previously sent and I hope you 
will all see fit to attend. It is a nice payback to our ladies for tolerating our summers. 

Well another season has roared past and it seems that I accomplished half of what I 
hoped to, this is frustrating sometimes, but at least I know where to start next year. 

— — Walter Montross, President 

NOVEMBER MEETING (Continued from page 1) 

GOLF NOTES 
by Nick Vance, CGCS 

The winners of our annual memorial 
tournament were Nick Vance (low gross 
78), who won the Bill Glover Memorial 
Trophy, donated by the G.L. Cornell 
Co., and Grant Pensinger, the winner 
of the low net trophy (83-14-69). This year 
was the low net trophy was dedicated to 
the memory of Tommy Doerer, and was 
presented by Turf Equipment and Supply 
Company. 

Other winners were: 2nd low gross, 
Scott Wagner, 79 (match of cards); 3rd low 
gros, Paul O'Leary, 79; 2nd low net, Ed 
Porterfield (80-9-71); 3rd low net, George 
Renault (93-20-73); 4th low net, Bob Orazi 
(82-9-73); 5th low net, Steve Nash 

(91-16-75). Commerc'al 
gory: 1st low gross, Shawn Remington, 89 
(match of cards); 2nd low gross, Mark 
Walsh, 89; 1st low net, Tod Cowling (91-
20-71); 2nd low net, Tom Malehorn (90-
15-75). 

In the Guest category: 1st low gross, 
Frank Zanzaro, 81; 2nd low gross, Harvey 
Kelly, 104; 1st low net, Bert Hall (89-18-71); 
2nd low net, Jim McGall (107-28-79). 

Metro Tournament 
The Mid-Atlantic again sent a team to 

represent our association in this tourna-
ment. This year the tournament was held 
at the Meadowbrook Hunt Club on Long 
Island. The team was made up of the 
following members: Walter Montross, Ed 
Porterfield, Bob Orazi, Ron Hawkins, Joel 
Ratcliff, Dean Graves, Larry Cornell, and 
Nick Vance. Our guys finished fifth in the 
combined low gross, low net tournament 
(504). The winner with a 480 was the New 
Jersey team. 

As for maintenance procedures, the 
greens receive 4# of nitrogen per year and 
this year were treated with Scott's TGR 
and then overseeded with Penncross and 
Pennlinks creeping bentgrass. Crabgrass 
and Goosegrass control is provided by 
Oxadiazonand Bensulid° ThePoa/Bent-
grass greens are deep tin _ aerified twice a 
year and topdressed at this time. The 
greens are mowed six times per week at 
5/32". The tees at Manor receive 6# of 
nitrogen per year and seeded using a 
variety of improved ryegrasses in the fall. 
The tees are aerified at this time also, 
using conventional equipment. They are 
treated with Acclaim for goose/crabgrass 
control, and are mowed three times a 
week at 1/2". Topdressing and seed mix-
ture are provided on the tee for divot 
repair. The fairways receive 6# nitrogen 
per year and are mowed at 5/8" three 

for annual grass control via split applica-
tions of 1.5#/AI per acre six weeks apart. 
In the Fall, fairways are aerified, seeded 
and Prograss is used to eradicate Poa 
annua. Fairways are Rye/Bermuda mix 
with a couple of solid Bermuda grass 
fairways that a joy to manage in the 
Summer. Greens, tees, and fairways are 
sprayed on a preventative schedule with 
Chipco 26019 and Dacnil 2787 represent-
ing the backbone of the fungicide spray 
program. 

Head Golf Professional Coleman 
Plecker and General Manager Jack Moli-
naro have graciously donated the golf 
carts for the day's use and have also 
provided a box lunch which will be four,^ 
in the cart. Call for starting times at (301) 
929-1131. Times will be available between 
11:00 A.M. and 1:00 P.M. on Tuesday, 
Nov. 7. Cocktail hour begins at 5:30 P.M. 
and dinner will be served at 6:30 P.M. Call 
for reservations at (301) 381-0030. 

Directions to Manor Club: From Wash-
ington Capital Beltway (495) exit onto 
Georgia Avenue (Rt. 97) exit 33 heading 
north for approximately 9 miles. Turn left 
onto Norbeck Road (Rt. 28). Proceed 
approximately 1/2 mile and turn left onto 
Carrolton Road. Club will be on your left 
at 14901 Carrolton Road. From Baltimore 
Beltway (695) exit onto I-70 West (exit 16). 
Proceed west for approximately 15 miles 
and exit onto Route 97 south (exit 74). 
Proceed south for approximately 16 miles. 
Turn right onto Norbeck Road (Rt. 28). 
Proceed approximately 1/2 mile and turn 
left onto Carrolton Road. Club at left at 
14901 Carrolton Road. 

Nominating 
Committee Report 

by George Renault, CGCS 

The nominating committee, consisting 
of the chairman, Mike Larson, CGCS, and 
Ken Braun submits the following "Slate of 
Candidates" for the MAAGCS office in 
1990. 
President William Neus, CGCS 
Vice President Nick Vance, CGCS 
Treasurer Steven Potter, CGCS 
Secretary Kenneth Ingram, CGCS 

For Director (2 or 3 year terms, 1 for 1 
year term): David Anderson, Nathaniel 
Binns, Dean Graves, James Kelly, John 
Laake, CGCS, and Scott Wagner. 

Directors currently serving on the 
board are: Donn Dietrich (2years remain-
ing), Joel Ratcliff, CGCS (2 years remain-
ing), and Lou Rudinski (1 year remaining). 

Nominations will be accepted fro 
the floor. 


